
Item G21
#2004-10 - Approving Bid Award for Underground Electrical 
Lines at the Former Cornhusker Army Ammunition Plant
The Park and Recreation Department, has submitted a request for awarding a bid for the 
installation of primary underground electrical service at the Sport Shooting Facility located 
at the former CAAP site. One bid was received in the amount of $23,014.00. The low bid was 
submitted by Southern Public Power District of rural Grand Island. Southern is the only 
provider of electrical service to this area. There are sufficient funds for this purchase in 
account number 40044450-90026. It is recommended that the bid be awarded to Southern 
Public Power District in the amount of $23,014.00.
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Approved as to Form ¤ ___________ 
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 R E S O L U T I O N    2004-10 
 
 
 WHEREAS, underground electrical lines are necessary to provide electrical service to the 
new skeet range buildings located at the former Cornhusker Army Ammunition Plant; and 
 
 WHEREAS, due to state regulations, Southern Public Power District is the only company 
authorized to provide electrical service in this area; and 
 
 WHEREAS, the total cost for providing underground three-phase primary lines to the 
property, which will allow for future electrical extensions, is $23,014.00; and 
 
 WHEREAS, funding for such electrical service is available in the Parks and Recreation 
Department budget. 
 
 NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED BY THE MAYOR AND COUNCIL OF 
THE CITY OF GRAND ISLAND, NEBRASKA, that Southern Public Power District is hereby 
authorized to provide and extend underground three-phase electrical service lines to the new skeet range 
buildings located at the former Cornhusker Army Ammunition Plant for the amount of $23,014.00. 

 
 - - - 
 
 
Adopted by the City Council of the City of Grand Island, Nebraska, January 13, 2004. 
 
 
 
        _______________________________________ 

RaNae Edwards, City Clerk 


